Bradworthy CP School

Wednesday 20th October 2010

Dear Parents,

It was good to see so many of you at our parent’s evenings this week.

Your views and opinions are important to us and I think that it is really positive that so many of you were willing to come and tell us what you think about what we are trying to do to support the children.

As I’ve just said it was good to see so many you on Monday and Tuesday evenings but please don’t think that you have to wait for these events. We are always happy to meet with you to talk about any issues that you may have.

Harvest Festival
It was great to have Dave Dawson back working with the children last week and I thought that together they prepared and put on a fantastic celebration of Harvest in the village church last Friday.
We’d all like to thank Rev. Dorrington for the use of the church and for making us so welcome and in addition to this it was good that so many parents were able to give up their afternoon to come along and support the children.

Putting the Harvest Festival to one side I think that the show was a huge achievement from the children, who were able to learn songs and dances in only a couple of hours spread over less than a week.

As always on these occasions I felt very proud of them all and I think the fact that they were able to achieve so much is so little time was a huge credit to them and their general willingness to “get stuck in” and have a go.
Halloween Disco

I’m sure that the children won’t have let you forget that we are holding a Halloween Disco in the school hall on Friday evening. I’m sure that the children will want to come in fancy dress as they usually do but this isn’t compulsory and if they don’t want to dress up they don’t have to.

The times are as follows:

Classes 1 and 2:

6.00pm – 7.00pm

Classes 3, 4, 5 and 6:
7.15pm – 9.00pm

Entry will be free as the PTA will be covering the cost of the disco but there will be refreshments, like fizzy drinks and crisps, available for a small charge . In addition to this we will be selling glow sticks for around 20p each. The children won’t need more than a pound or so in total.

Sports News

Our netball team had a brilliant start to the new season with a closely fought 4 – 3 victory over Holsworthy School. After a bit of an up and down season last year this is a very encouraging start and I’m sure we’ll be sweeping all before us again this year !!!
On an equally positive note our football team have also recorded their first win on the season. We beat Bradford School in a home fixture with the only goal of the match being scored by Bertie Seggons.
Dinner Menus

Hopefully you’ve already received a Dinner Menu and order form for next half term.

If you haven’t it can be downloaded from the school web-site or if you wish you can get in touch with the school office and we’ll let you have one.

School Meals

Can I remind you that in some circumstances children are entitled to free school meals.

Your child should qualify for free meals if you receive Income Based Jobseeker’s Allowance, the Guarantee Element of Pensions Credit or Child Tax Credit. 

In addition to providing children with the good quality meals which they are entitled increasing the number of free school meals we serve increases the amount of funding which the school gets each year as part of its annual budget.

It is in everyone’s interests that everyone who is entitled applies so if you think your child / children may be please get in touch with our office.

All communications linked to this will be completely confidential.  

Whole School Photos

Thank you to everyone who ordered a Whole School Photo.
We’ll get them printed over half term so that you can have them straight afterwards.
PTA

Thank you to everyone who attended the recent PTA meeting. It was really positive and the PTA are working hard to arrange a number of events for the children for the rest of this term.

I’d like to thank them for their hard work on the children’s behalf.

Thank you to everyone who is supporting our Cabaret Evening which is taking place in the Memorial Hall on the evening of 19th November. A few tickets are still available soplease get in touch if you would like one.

I’d also like to thank everyone who has bought a time in our “Stop the Clock” fundraiser. We’re obviously going to keep selling times for a while yet to raise as much as we can. We’ll let you know when we are going to open the box in due course.

The PTA have recently donated money to the school which we have used to buy an outside playhouse which will be used by children lower down the school in Classes 1 and 2.

As you might imagine our school budget is very stretched at the minute and we wouldn’t have been able to buy these things without the PTA. The children are going to get a lot of pleasure from their new playhouse and we are very grateful to the PTA for their help.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 3rd November when, amongst other things, we will be talking about the Christmas Craft Day and Fayre which is one of our main events each year.

The Craft Day will be on Wednesday 1st December and the Fayre two days later on the afternoon of Friday 3rd December.
Uniform

This is the last news letter before half term so I would like to take the opportunity to remind you that we would prefer that the girls wear grey skirts, rather than dresses, after the break. When it is cold they may, of course, wear grey tights if they wish to do so.

Wherever possible we would like to strongly encourage the boys to remain in short trousers and, that as usual, they should also wear long grey socks. I’m sure that the school’s new heating system will ensure their comfort when they are inside and, if the weather is very cold, there is no reason what-so-ever why they can’t wear over trousers when they travel to and from school or are outside at playtime.

Over trousers don’t have to be grey, however if long trousers are worn instead of shorts they must be.

We are perfectly happy for the children to wear a woollen school hat rather than a cap when they are outside and the weather is cold. Official school woollen hats can be purchased from the school office at a price of only £ 3.00. The children don’t have to wear official school hats but we would be grateful if all woollen hats are in the school colour of royal blue.
Term Dates
Surf Festival (Classes 4 and 5)

Friday 21st October

Halloween Disco



Friday 21st October
Half Term Break



Monday 25th October to Friday 29th October

Netball v. Sutcombe (at Holsworthy)
Monday 1st November

Football v. Shebbear College (home)
Wednesday 3rd November

Individual / Family Photos


Thursday 4th November

Cabaret Evening



Friday 19th November

Christmas Craft Day


Wednesday 1st December

Brass Performance at Atlantic Village
Thursday 2nd December

Christmas Craft Fayre


Friday 3rd December (afternoon)
Christmas Meal



Wednesday 8th December

Christmas Nativity in Village Church
Friday 10th December (morning)
Christmas Carols in the Village Square
Friday 10th December (evening)
Christmas Service in Putford

Date to Follow
School Play



Tuesday 14th December (afternoon)






Wednesday 15th December (evening)

Thursday 16th December (evening)

Class 1 / 2 Christmas Party

Friday 17th December

KS2 Christmas Disco


Friday 17th December
Last Day of Autumn Term


Friday 17th December

First Day of Spring Term


Monday 10th January 2011

Further dates will follow as things are arranged.

We look forward to seeing you at the above events.

I think we’ve had a good few weeks in school and it’s certainly hard to believe that we have already reached half term. 

I hope that you all have a good time next week.

Yours sincerely

[image: image1.png]QS




Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
